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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, October 1, 2007 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 

MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, Vice President (presiding)
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member 
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member   9:06 a.m.-11:02 a.m.
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Frank Szczuka, Public Member  9:17 a.m.-11:02 a.m.
Hollis Anglin, Public Member
Joan McDonough, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT

Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II

Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II

CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the September 10, 2007 minutes for approval.  Mr. Spizzirri advised Ms. Slaughter of a typographical error, which will be corrected.  Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to approve the minutes as amended.   The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Strategic Plan Review
The Board reviewed their list of strategic plan goals that Mr. Spizzirri created for them.  Dr. DiRenzo asked that Mr. Spizzirri add mobility issues including jurisdictional, senior reciprocity issues, and remote counseling to the plan. Dr. Johnson agreed that that issue should be added. The members advised Mr. Spizzirri that they were pleased with the list.
Review of Application for Psychological Assistant Registration – Eileen Baker 
The Board reviewed Dr. Baker’s application for licensure as a Psychological Assistant.  The application was submitted along with additional documentation supporting the request Dr. Baker submitted last month for an extension to renew her Psychological Assistant registration. The Board had asked for proof of Dr. Baker’s continuing education last month when they reviewed her renewal extension request. The Board reviewed the continuing education information that Dr. Baker submitted and found that some of the continuing education was not APA approved and was not Psychological in content.  They also found that there were discrepancies with the dates on the notarized affidavit page of her new application which made the application invalid. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to deny Dr. Baker’s request for a renewal extension based on the reasons stated above. Motion unanimously carried.
Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szczuka, to initiate an investigation of unlicensed practice on Dr. Baker.  They also requested an investigation on Dr. Kennard since she is Dr. Baker’s Supervising Psychologist. The motion carried with Dr. Boston abstaining. 
Review of Additional Information for Previously Proposed to Deny Application – Dr. Meredith Tavani
Dr. Tavani provided the Board with the additional documentation needed in order to get her application approved.  The Board reviewed the documents and found that they were satisfactory. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve her application for licensure.  Motion unanimously carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Review of Initial Application for Psychologist – Dr. Kimberlyn Watson
The Board reviewed Dr. Watson’s application for new licensure.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo, to approve Dr. Watson’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Assign Complaint Contact Person
Dr. Keyes was assigned to be the contact person for complaint #26-08-07 and Dr. Johnson was assigned to be the contact person for complaint #26-09-07. 
A brief discussion took place regarding Dr. Johnson being assigned to complaint #26-09-07 since he is familiar with the person that the complaint was filed against. Mr. Spizzirri advised that he did not see any major concern in assigning Dr. Johnson since he would have to recuse himself if a hearing is held. Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes, to assign Dr. Johnson to complaint #26-09-07.  The motion carried with Dr. Boston and Mr. Szczuka abstaining. Dr. Johnson recused himself from the discussion and vote.
Continuing Education Audits
The audit reviews were tabled until the next meeting.

Correspondence

The Board reviewed a letter from Dr. Maria Alonso, which stated that she had not supervised Dr. Robin Hegvik since November 2006.  The Board feels that Dr. Alonso is in violation of rule 9.0 for not advising of the separation when it happened in 2006 and also feels that Dr. Hegvik is in violation because, as far as the Board knows, she has been practicing without a supervisor. The Board office has no notification in either file of the separation or that Dr. Hegvick has been working under another supervisor. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo, to send a show cause letter to Dr. Hegvik whereas she has to prove why her registration should not be revoked.  The Board also asked that a letter be sent to Dr. Alonso advising that the separation was not reported in a timely manner. The motion carried with Mr. Anglin abstaining. Dr. Johnson recused himself from the discussion and vote. The Board also requested a complaint be filed against Dr. Alonso due to not reporting her discontinuation of supervision in a timely manner.

The review of the correspondence from ASPPB was tabled until the next meeting.

Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
Ms. Slaughter presented the Board with the draft of the new registration letter that she created, which can be used for the Psychological Assistants, to show Psychological Assistants as registered rather than licensed.  She advised the Board that the website cannot be linked to show the Psychological Assistant’s supervisor as they had requested.   Mr. Spizzirri and Ms. Slaughter will work on the proper verbiage, and add signature lines, and the revised form will be presented at the committee meeting next month for review and further discussion. 
Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Meeting Date
The Board will hold a meeting on November 5, 2007 at 9:00 a.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904.
Adjournment

Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 11:02 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II
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